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MINUTES
SCS ESTATES, HEALTH, SAFETY, FIRE AND SECURITY COMMITTEE

MEETING:  THURSDAY 8 NOVEMBER 2012, 1A PARLIAMENT SQUARE, EDINBURGH
Present:

Sheriff Iona McDonald, Non-Executive Member SCS Board (Chair) (IM)

Norman Fiddes, Non-Executive Member (NF)

Sheriff Principal Derek Pyle (DP)

Alan Malone, Executive Director Strategy and Infrastructure, SCS (AM)

Gillian Jewell, Director Property and Services, SCS (GJ)

David Forrester, Director Field Services (Development), SCS (DF)

Apologies: 

John Mark Di Ciacca, Non-Executive Member (JMDC)

Trevor Warne, Non-Executive Member (TW)
Robert Milligan, QC Non-Executive Member SCS Board (RM)

Also Attended: 


Margaret Peattie, Secretariat Business Manager, SCS (Minutes)

Karen Lawrie, Executive Support Officer, SCS

The Chair welcomed Alan Malone who had succeeded Neil Rennick as SCS Executive Director, Strategy & Infrastructure.

1.
Minutes of the Meeting of 26 July 2012
1.1
The Minutes of the last meeting were approved, subject to an amendment at paragraph 4.1 by the addition at the end of the first sentence of the words “but £1.020m remained available for allocation.”
2.
Matters Arising and Action Points
2.1
Action points from the last meeting were cleared. 
· Actions arising from the discussion of the Committee Remit and Appraisal process had been completed and the outcome incorporated into the draft annual report.
· The project to examine options for record storage had been initiated and the appointment of a project manager would be announced shortly.
2.2
The Chair reported that the SCS Board had agreed to release £300k from the reserve to fund estates projects and that the Committee should consider how that should be allocated.
3.
Future Court Structures
3.1
The Committee received an oral update on the public consultation which was launched in September.  The Executive had briefed the Cabinet Secretary for Justice and were considering any invitations to attend meetings or events to talk about the proposals as and when these were received bearing in mind that the public consultation process was ongoing.

3.2
A position paper would be presented to the SCS Board at its January meeting with a more detailed briefing submitted for consideration in March.  It was agreed that the Chair would receive a copy of the briefing paper before it was submitted to the Board.
Action:  DF to provide the Chair with a copy of the Board briefing before it was submitted to the Board.
4.
Budget Report (SCS/EST/Nov12/01)
4.1
The Committee received the budget report which included a summary of the maintenance and energy savings work which had been instructed and an analysis of the overall financial position and risk.
4.2
Phase 3 of the Parliament House redevelopment project was nearing completion and it was anticipated that this would come in under budget.  The Committee discussed the possibility of bringing forward some elements of Phase 4 into the current year and it was agreed that a paper would be submitted to the SCS Board for consideration at its December meeting outlining options for this and further estates compliance works.

Action: GJ to provide the Chair with the list of options for capital spend in advance of the paper being submitted to the Board.
5.
 Additional Capital Funding (SCS/EST/Nov12/06
5.1
The paper outlining a proposed investment strategy for the years 2012-13 and 2013-14 was discussed and the Committee was content with the list of estates priorities set out there.
6.
Estates Project RAG Report (SCS/EST/)
6.1
The Committee reviewed the report.  Of the two projects which were shown as requiring action or decision, the Committee noted that one had now been resolved and that action was being taken to address the other.  There was nothing in the report which gave rise to any significant concern.  
7.
Sustainability (SCS/EST/Nov12/03)
7.1
A report showing SCS performance on carbon reduction, waste recycling and travel was presented to the Committee.  On carbon reduction, the FM contractor, working in partnership with Property Services Unit and Field Services staff, achieved a reduction of 18.48% in carbon emissions against a single year target of 5%.  Reports were submitted to the Environment Agency which published tables and SCS was in the top ten of UK organisations.  
7.2
In recent years a network of sustainability champions had been set up but some had now left the organisation.  An additional strategy based around “people centred cultural change” was being developed and a programme put in place to be delivered in partnership with consultants used by UK government departments to engender a change in mind-set towards carbon reduction and energy saving.  SCS had agreed the consultancy on a ‘no fee no win basis’ where consultants agree to guarantee a 1 per cent saving on SCS carbon performance or their fee will not be paid.
7.3
The Committee welcomed the achievements set out in the paper and was content with the progress made.  The report would be submitted to the SCS Board in December.

8.
Accommodation within Saughton House (SCS/EST/Nov12/04)
8.1
The Executive had reviewed the accommodation it occupies within Saughton

House and brought forward its recommendations for consideration by the Committee.
8.2
It was agreed
that no action be taken to rationalise the accommodation in the short term to maintain flexibility and provide scope for project teams to be located there in

the future, if this was necessary.  The options would be reviewed again in March 2013.
9.
Annual Report to the SCS Board (SCS/EST/Nov12/05)
9.1
The Committee reviewed and agreed the draft Annual Report to be submitted to the SCS Board in December.  The Remit had been updated and this would be included as an annex to the Report.
9.2
The Board had asked all its Committees to provide it with detailed proposals for succession planning amongst their external non executive membership.  Individual members had intimated whether they wished to be re-appointed after their first term of office and this would also be included in the report.

10.
Committee Appraisal 
10.1
Members of the Committee had completed a questionnaire commenting on their own performance and on the operation of the Committee as a whole.  Secretariat had collated the responses received and prepared a short report highlighting some of the common themes from individual self-assessments and comments received on the Committee’s effectiveness.  This was circulated at the meeting.

10.2
It was agreed that one-to-one meetings with the Chair would only be held if requested, either by an individual member or the Chair. 

11.
Any Other Business
11.1
None.
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